To all PKI/OASIS Section Members: 

I want to take the opportunity to bring you up to speed on the status of the PKI/OASIS Member Section. 

What this means to you and your organization: 

1. As mentioned by Lisa Pretty in her previous note to all the members, your organization is now a member of OASIS, under the PKI Member Section. There are three existing member sections within the OASIS organization:  UDDI, LegalXML, and PKI. The difference between a member section member and a stand-alone individual OASIS member is that, as a section member, 40% of your membership dues are channeled to member section specific activities--60% going to OASIS general administrative expenses, as compared to 100% dues going to OASIS directed activities (for stand alone member).   My assumption is that many of the existing 200 + members are stand-alone.   Obviously, there is an opportunity for recruiting new PKI members. 

2. There are no restrictions on your company and your company's right to participate in any of the OASIS activities. There will be plenty of opportunities to join any of the technical working groups. 

3. Your company's primary contact needs to go through the registration process and provide other contact information prior to joining the working group. 

The PKI/OASIS Member Section: 

1. The PKI/OASIS Steering Committee is officially formed. Terry Leahy is the Committee Chairperson. Other members include Jeff Stepleston, (KPMG) Peter Doyle (Baltimore Technologies), Derrick Brink/Andrew Nash (TBD RSA), John Sabo (Computer Associates), and Patrick Kanaishi (Neucom).   Re-election of the committee chair and committee member will take place next March in conjunction with other OASIS related elections.

2. The PKI Steering Committee met with Karl Best from OASIS to discuss transition items and the proposal on forming a PKI TC. See attached meeting minutes. 

3. Terry will work with staff from Baltimore Technologies to develop the draft proposal. The draft proposal will be reviewed and discussed by the Committee prior to submission for approval by the OASIS Board. 

4. It is envisioned that there will be business working groups and technical working groups under the PKI TC. Work item selection and submission will resemble the process similar to the PKI Forum. 

5. Terry represented the PKI member section at an OASIS Security Joint Committee meeting on 11/14. A face to face member section meeting in conjunction with the Security Joint Committee meeting was proposed. Two dates were discussed:  March 10 - 14, 2003 or March 24 – 28, 2003. Each member please provide me with answers to the following three questions. 

A). Your preferred date 

B). Preferred location: East Coast or West Coast 

C). If your company will be willing to host the meeting. (e.g., willing to provide meeting rooms, coordinate the hotels ,etc) 

6. For the time being, we are not engaging external consultants to perform any work items. This activity may resume after the forming of the PKI TC and the determination of specific work items. 
7. Since we do not have the support from Lisa and Virture, Inc., we really need volunteers to keep the organization in tact, as well as accomplishing our intended objectives. As the chair of the committee, I am asking for your assistance. Please feel free to contact me. As a group, we will not be successful unless everyone is involved. 
I will do my best to keep you informed with our progress.

Thanks.   Terry.
